
Dear Requester,  
 
Thank you for you r Freedom of Information Request. 
 
The Councils Response is as follows: 
 

1) I understand that PRoW data is held by the county electronically. I would like to request a 
definitive list of PRoWs for your county that have vehicular rights (including those where 
Traffic Regulation Orders are applied)… The County Council does not hold this information 
electronically. The ‘definitive list’ of public rights of way is properly called the ‘Definitive 
Statement’, it exists  in paper format and can be viewed by appointment during the Councils 
normal opening hours (Covid-19 restrictions permitting). The Definitive Statement is 
constantly being updated as rights of way are being added, deleted and diverted. Such 
changes are contained in legal orders which supplement the Definitive Statement. These 
Legal Orders are held in approximately 330 paper files. The email address for making an 
appointment is: countryside.access@nottscc.gov.uk 

Information regarding Traffic Regulation Orders for rights of way carrying vehicular rights (i.e. 
byways) is available on the Council’s web site by searching ‘Rights of Way News’. 

2) Could you please provide a definitive list of PRoW for a the following types of PRoW - BOAT, 
UCR & OPRA for your county. 
Information regarding BOATs (Byways Open to All Traffic) is contained in the Definitive 
Statement as above. 
Information relating to UCRs (unclassified roads) and ORPAs (other route with public access) 
are not held by this department. They may be held by Via East Midlands Ltd and the 
Ordnance Survey respectively. 

 
In summary we do not hold the information digitally as requested, although some of the information is 
already published on the Council’s web site.  
 

Note: I have contacted VIA re the point made in Q2 response, however as of yet I have not received 
a reply.  Please feel free to contact VIA Directly at the following  Via East Midlands Ltd Tel: 0300 
500 8080 www.viaem.co.uk to discuss, however I will forward any information received to you 
respectively. 

 
 
I hope this now satisfies your request, and should you have any further enquiries please do not 
hesitate to contact me directly on the details below. 
 
In addition to this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous 
FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/  
  
You can use the search facility using keywords. 
 
If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to 
the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above.   
 
Kind Regards 
 
Complaints, Information & Mediation Officer. 
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Complaints and Information Team 
Chief Executive’s Dept 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
 
 
 


